
   
 

Hydrant installation on Magnolia Street 
Ascon Landfill Site 

21641 Magnolia Street,  Huntington Beach, CA 
 
December 2, 2019 – Hydrant Installation for Future Remedial Work 
The Ascon Landfill Site project will install a fire hydrant on Magnolia Street to supply water for future 
remedial work. Trenching will be conducted in a small area of the municipal street. There will be no 
excavation, trenching or ground-intrusive work inside the Site.  
 
You will see:  
• Temporary lane closure on Magnolia Street 

during trenching  
• Trenching at a depth of up to six feet, width 

of approximately two feet, and about 60 feet 
in length from the City water line toward the 
Ascon site 

• A patch and repair of the trenched area on 
Magnolia Street after the hydrant is installed 

 
Where:  
The hydrant will be installed on the west side of 
Magnolia Street, roughly midway between 
Ascon’s southern gate on Magnolia Street and 
Hamilton Avenue.  
 
A temporary gap was left in the 16-foot barrier 
fence in this area to bring a connection line into 
the Ascon site. Once the hydrant is installed, the 
gap in the 16-foot barrier fence around the water 
line into the Site will be closed. 
 
Duration: 
Installation of the hydrant is expected to take up 
to three weeks. 
 
How is the work conducted? 
The work includes a flag person for traffic safety. 
Air monitoring and dust control measures will be 
implemented during the work.  
 
The Department of Toxic Substances Control 
(DTSC) and the City may make unannounced 
inspections of the work at any time during the 
installation. 
 
 

Why put in a new hydrant?  
The fire hydrant will provide direct access to 
water into the Ascon site during the final 
cleanup. Water will be needed during the 
remedial activities associated with Pit F, which 
includes a slurry system as part of odor 
mitigation. Without direct access to water, the 
work would require the delivery of many large 
water tanks, which would increase the amount of 
truck traffic in the neighborhood and slow down 
the cleanup. 
 
Does Ascon pay for the water? 
Yes. The hydrant will have a meter, and the 
Ascon project is billed for the water used. The 
Ascon project also pays for the installation and 
associated City fees. 
 
Who approves the hydrant 
installation?  
The City of Huntington Beach issues the permit 
for hydrant installation and approves the traffic 
management plan for the temporary lane 
closure. The City will inspect the hydrant 
installation.  
 
DTSC also approved and announced the 
hydrant installation in the August 2019 
Community Update as a planned site activity. 
 
What happens to the hydrant after 
the cleanup at Ascon is completed?  
The fire hydrant is left in place for use by the 
City public works and fire departments. 
 
 

 
WANT MORE INFORMATION? Visit www.AsconHB.com  Sign up for e-mail notifications. 

QUESTIONS OR CONCERNS? Please call the Ascon project hotline, 714-388-1825.  


